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PLEASE NOTE: 
 

THE LAST DAY OF  
 

SPRING TERM 
 

FOR PUPILS WILL BE  
 

FRIDAY 7 APRIL  2017 
 
 
 

PUPILS RETURN TO  
 

SCHOOL AFTER THE  
 

EASTER BREAK  
 

ON  MONDAY  
 

24 APRIL 2017  
 
 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 
 

I really do hope that you enjoy reading this end of term newsletter. The 
staff and pupils have once again given their very best over the past weeks 
and I thank them all for their continuing commitment to the school.  
 

Following a rigorous recruitment procedure, I am extremely pleased that an 
appointments panel of Local Offices, Governors and Advisers have appointed 
my Deputy Headteacher Mrs Susan Ball as the Headteacher Designate for 
Trinity School. Whilst Mrs Ball formally takes up her post on 1st September 
2017, I have been working very closely with her to facilitate a smooth  
transition. I have absolute confidence in her appointment and wish her every 
success for the future.  
 

Despite significant pressure on the school budget, I am pleased to say that 
we continue to drive forward our planned school developments. However, as 
a consequence of increased costs to run the school, my Governors have 
found it necessary to take a very careful look at demands on the budget and 
make some appropriate adjustments.  
 

This term sees the departure of Mrs Julia Davis. Julia has been a long serving 
member of staff who has always given her full commitment and attention to 
the needs of all the many pupils that she has worked with. It has been an 
honour to have worked with Julia and we all wish her the very best in her 
retirement. Iõm sure that you will join me in thanking Julia for her  
outstanding service. She will be missed.  Ms Natalia Neagu, a very  
experienced teacher has been appointed to replace Julia after the Easter 
break. We all wish her a warm welcome.  
 

The Duke of Edinburgh Award scheme has been running at the school for 
some years with great success. Consequently Trinity School will be hosting 
the DoE Achievements Evening for Barking and Dagenham in April. 
 

The recent Governor elections saw the re -election of Mr Dean Odunsi for a 
further four years as one of your parent governors. Mr Odunsi is a very  
experienced governor and I am pleased that he is able to serve for a further 
period.  
 

As more pupils attend, Trinity traffic congestion increases and therefore 
restrictions have been put in place to stop visitors and parents from parking 
along the main route into the school. In the interests of safety I ask you to 
comply with new signage and road markings. In addition in the interests of 
air quality may I remind drivers not to leave your car engines running whilst 
waiting in our car parks.  
 

On a very sad note, one of our Reception pupils in Sue Howlettõs class 
(Lower School) sadly passed away over the Christmas holiday period.  The 
School held a celebration of her life and balloon release which was attended 
by her parents and members of staff who worked closely with her.  She will 
be sadly missed by all.  
 

Finally as Easter is the most important event in the calendar for our  
families of a Christian faith, I wish you on their behalf a peaceful and safe 
school break.  Best wishes 
 

Peter McPartland OBE 
Headteacher 
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SCHOOL HOLIDAYS  
 
 
Easter Holidays 2017 
 
Monday 10 April - 
Friday 21 April 2017 (Inclusive) 
 
May Day 2017 
 
Monday 1 May 2017 
(Bank Holiday)  
 
Summer Half-Term 2017 
 
Monday 29 May (Bank  
Holiday) - Friday 2 June 2017
(Inclusive) 
 
Summer Holidays 2017 
 
Wednesday 19 July  -  
Wednesday 6 September 2017
(Inclusive) 
 
Autumn Half Term 2017 
 
Monday 23 October ð 
Friday 27 October 2017
(Inclusive) 
 
Christmas Holidays 2017 
 
Thursday 21 December 2017- 
Tuesday 2 January 2018 
(Inclusive) 
 
Spring Half-Term 2018 
 
Monday 12 February - 
Friday 16 February 2018 
 

 
 
 
 

FOR FURTHER TERM 
DATES AND HOLIDAYS - 

PLESE REFER TO THE 
TRINITY SCHOOL  

WEBSITE: 
 

www.trinityschooldagenham. 
org.uk 

Easter is nearly here and everyone is looking forward to the holiday and 
the celebrations which occur at this time of year. However a lot has  
happened since the last newsletter which we would like to share with 
you! 
 
The staff in Lower School have been working hard to develop the outside 
spaces and resources we have for the pupils to access learning in a variety 
of settings beyond the classroom. We now have a storytelling chair and 
toadstool circle in our Wilderness Garden to increase the sensory input 
available during our topic teaching.  Now the weather is improving we 
think this will be a very popular venue for lessons.  
 
One of the Upper School teachers and her class have also been developing 
the Outdoor Classroom as part of their work related learning and have 
recently re -planted all the beds with a range of textured grasses, scented 
bushes and coloured flowers. We have updated the kit in the Story Shed, 
bought mobiles and tunnels for the playgrounds and are currently awaiting 
delivery of two adult assisted trikes (for those pupils who need extra  
support to access cycling). Pictures of all these projects will be on the 
school website in the near future.  
 
A number of teachers and teaching assistants have also attended training 
this term on Attention Autism, TEACCH, CASPA and Early Years Maths ð 
which will be used and shared across the phase so that all classes can  
benefit from these alternative styles of teaching.  
 
Our pupils have also been involved in a variety of extra -curricular events 
and trips, both on and off site:  
 
Three classes (LS PR/LF/SG) have participated in the 2017 Big Lottery 
Games held here at Trinity on the 31 st January where our pupils  
participated in a range of activities working with and competing against 
pupils from other schools.  
 
A number of classes have visited Jolly Jungles as part of their Humanities 
and Physical Development curriculum ð this has proved to be very popular 
and enjoyable.  
 
One of our PMLD classes is also sharing an Easter Egg Hunt with one of the 
FEC groups to support the development of their social skills.  
 
The whole phase was also involved in a number of events onsite including 
one in which pupils experienced and explored a range of animals during a 
visit from Zoo4You.  This was organized to cover the science aspects of 
our animalsõ topic this term. Some of the pupils encountered creatures 
they had never seen before and showed a mixture of emotions from  
nervousness to pure excitement!  

Pupils also participated in our Chinese New Year Sensory Experience Day 
where they were immersed in sights, smells, sounds and tastes associated 
with the culture and people of China.  

Lower School 
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Again the pupils had a lovely time and showed  
wonderful responses and communication during the 
activities offered. We have our Easter Sensory  
Experience Day on 3rd April where similar activities 
will be available for pupils focused on spring and 
new birth stories.  
 

Our pupils also had the pleasure of listening to a 
Jazz Band who played  in the Dining Hall on 29 th 
March. Again our pupils really appreciate musical  
activities and get involved vocalising, dancing and 
clapping along to the music.  
 

Both staff and pupils have been invited to join in a 
fund-raising event on the last day of term, 7 th April, 
by wearing pyjamas and donating money towards 
Haven House Hospice.  We hope that as many pupils 
as possible will join in!  
 

We would also like to take this opportunity to say a 
big òThank-youó to Julia Davis, one of our Lower 
School teachers, who is retiring at the end of this 

term, after 30 years of service within the Borough. She has made a huge 
impact both on the pupils she has taught and their families. We wish her 
health and happiness as she leaves Trinity! 
 

We also wish all our pupils and their families a very Happy Easter and look 
forward to seeing them again on 24 th April!  
 

Abby Town, Veronica Jackson, Candy Webb &  Sandra Lee -  
Lower School Managers                              

The phase have had a very busy Spring term with some students having 
many opportunities to take part in events both off -site and within the 
school.  A highlight of the term has been celebrating World Book Day. It 
was great to see so many students and staff supporting this day.  
 

Our weekly Tuesday morning visits to Elhap have continued, with most  
students within the phase having the chance to experience a large  
adventure playground designed for young people with special educational 
needs.   

This term we have celebrated World Book Day and many students came 
into school dressed as their favourite character from a book.  
 

One of our theme days for this term has been ôThe Tudorsõ. All classes  
have participated in the theme day and enjoyed dressing up in Tudor 
clothes, making Tudor recipes and enjoying a Tudor banquet.   
 

All of Middle Phase staff would like to wish you all happy and safe Easter 
holiday.  
 

Jan Fisher-Sibbons, Chris Komodromos & Lucy Foster  
Middle School  Management Team 
 

If your child is 

absent, you must let 

the school know on 

the first day of 

absence before 

9.15am giving the 

reason e.g. illness, 

appointments etc.   

All absences 

without a known 

reason will be 

followed up with a 

call by the school 

office. 

PUPIL ABSENCE 

Middle  School 
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Upper Phase and FEC have enjoyed another very busy and fulfilling Spring 
Term. Once again, Year 11 and Year 14 students are working hard to  
complete their accreditation in a variety of subjects including English, 
Maths, Science, PE, ICT, DT, Art, FT, Catering, Horticulture, Home  
Management and PSE. 
 

Work Experience placements for our Year 10 and Year 14 students continue 
to prove rewarding and fulfilling.  Students have experienced the world of 
work at, Boots the Chemist, The Osborne Partnership, Lilliputs Day Centre, 
B & M Stores, Jacksons Café and Sue Ryder charity outlets. 

Students in the FEC began a link to Barking and Dagenham College this term 
to take part in the Beauty Therapy course they run. The group also attend a 
Dance and Drama session at the college with some of the students who  
attend full time. This has been an extremely successful taster of what  
college life might be like for our students and it is something that we will 
be expanding upon in the future.  

 

Four Upper School students continue with their Mainstream Link to  
The Jo Richardson Community School. Two go there to study Social Skills 
and two participate in the schools PE curriculum.  
 

Assemblies for this term were given over to each Upper Phase class team. 
Groups have come up with some original ideas and themes for their  
assembly including, Shakespeareõs Julius Caesar, Motherõs Day, African  
Culture, Mathematics, and Guide Dogs for the Blind.  
 
The Guide Dog assembly arranged by Katrina Lehman and her group was  
especially enjoyable as we were visited by two beautiful and very friendly 
guide dogs with their owners.  Katrina and her tutor group arranged a raffle 
in school in order to raise money for the Guide Dog Association.  

 

NOTE TO  

PARENTS/CARERS:  

 
 
 

Please ensure that all  
 

belongings are clearly  
 

marked with your  
 

childõs name. 

Upper School / FEC 
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Donations and the raffle raised £319 in total. Ms Lehman also had a special 
cake made as a raffle prize.   
 

As part of their Work Related Learning Curriculum, Upper School students 
produced another fantastic Trinity School Calendar. They selected art work 
submitted by many students throughout the whole school and put together 
the pages before the calendar went into production. The calendar continued 
to be sold at the start of the spring term with proceeds being used to buy 
resources or to fund activities within the phase.  

 

Once again some Upper Phase and FEC students represented the school at 
sporting events including Panathlon, Boccia, Football, Rowing, and  
Swimming Galaõs. These events have been very successful and our students 
have gained a variety of medals as rewards for their achievements.  

 

Another very notable event that took place 
this term was a performance by one of our 
Upper School Year 9 groups at the  
Barbican in London. Arran Coe and his group 
worked with a tutor from the Royal  
Shakespeare Company in order to take part 
in a scene from Julius Caesar. The group  
participated in the event with students from 
schools across the borough. Their  
performance was superb and they finished 
to rapturous applause from the  
audience. 
 

Within the FEC students have continued to 
develop the outside teaching area that is 
maintained by Gill Johnson and her group. 
They have made the garden area into a 
beautifully colourful environment that is 
enjoyed not only during lesson times but 

also by students during recreation and at lunch.  
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 The catering department has flourished under the guidance of Tracy Mullen 
and students produce a wide variety of healthy snacks that are purchased by 
staff on a daily basis. For Easter students made delightful Easter bunny  
cookies. A ôBistroõ is being developed alongside the Tuck Shop as part of the 
Work Related Learning/Mini Enterprise programme. Items produced in the 
catering department can now be enjoyed in this area.  
 

 
 
The Home Management room within the FEC has undergone the start of its 
refit and is now divided into specific areas. The lounge area is awaiting new 
furniture as is the bedroom.  
 

As part of their accredited curriculum, Jan Hill supports FEC groups to host 
social events where other classes from all phases, as well as members of 
staff, are invited to the FEC for tea and cakes. The students take great care 
in the preparation of cupcakes and other delicious confectionary.  

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

All in the Upper Phase and Further Education Centre would like to wish you a 

very happy and enjoyable Easter break.  

 

Denny Brackenbury, Kim Case  & Veronica Roberts  - 
 
 

The Upper School Management Team 
 

 

The spring term has flown by in the Living and Learning Centre.  Both  
students and staff have been pleased to welcome some warmer weather and 
sunshine.  The change from winter to spring has enabled us to access our   
outside area, setting up different sensory exploration stations as well as the 
opportunity to take part in studentsõ favourite ball games.  We hope that the 
weather will enable us to continue this as it is something that really is    
enjoyed by all.  

The Living & Learning Centre 


